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Eastern Lakeshore Regional Planning Team (ELRPT)
Minutes for Tuesday, April 22, 2025 Meeting
11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.
Location:  
Durham District School Board


400 Taunton Road East, Whitby, ON


Room: 1D
Minutes from previous meetings are posted on earndualcredits.ca
Present

Christine Turnbull

Claudine Longo
Krista Parker
Jon Taylor


Kuldeep Chahal
Danielle Moher
Patti-Lynn Davis

Monique Muller
Claudine Longo
Jason Cannon


Jillian Broadley

	Agenda Item


	Discussion Notes

	Welcome and Introductions


	Co-Chairs:  Christine Turnbull and Jonathan Taylor
Welcome and Introductions
Christine did a Land Acknowledgement.  We will be welcoming Sue and Adriana for lunch to celebrate Sue’s retirement.  Thank you to the Durham District School Board for hosting our meeting.


	Review of Minutes from previous meeting

	Minutes from previous meetings are posted on the earndualcredits.ca web site

	Agenda Additions

	Additions to the Agenda:


	Ministry/SCWI Update 

	Symposium Registration
Christine reviewed the notes sent by Martyn with the updates from SCWI. Symposium registration is open on the scwi.ca website.  If interested in a hotel, please book as soon as possible to get the SCWI rate.
Links for hotels have been sent out in a previous email.  Consider attending the Monday evening meet-and-greet.  A good way to connect with people from all around the province.
SCWI has invited RPT’s to request agenda items for the Chairs meeting on the Monday.  If there are any issues you would like addressed or have discussed, please send a note to Christine, Jon and Stephen and we will forward the request to the SCWI team.

	Symposium Presentation


	Succession Planning/Mentorship Workshop
Christine will be presenting at the Symposium on the topic of succession planning and mentorship.  Christine asked the group for suggestions on mentoring that she can bring to the presentation. The presentation will invite other RPT’s to offer their best practices.  Mentoring can be for the RPT or for those in our partner organizations that work in the program.
Danielle pointed out that we have offered a number of things in the past – sub-group meetings, orientation sessions for teachers, presentations to senior staff…

Patti-Lynn suggested that we ask other RPT’s if they have documents such as job descriptions, orientation sessions…


Our RPT has many people in new roles.  How do we support them, train them?  A good topic to discuss at our June meeting so that we can plan to support new RPT members in September.

	Update on Cycle Five Approvals/Opportunities for C6

	Stephen updated the group on C5 approvals.  SCWI approved two new summer programs and a number of seat adjustments.
SCWI has indicated that additional funding for 2024-2025 is available in C6.  Please speak to Stephen as soon as possible if you would like to make a request for this year as Janine may be able to offer pre-approval.

	Parking at Durham College for CFS Teachers

	DDSB/DCDSB
Monique spoke to a new policy that requires school boards to provide parking for their CFS staff as of the 2025-2026 school year. That cost is $700 per year per teacher.  Meagan mentioned that this expense was identified by senior staff at Durham College as a way to cut expenditures during difficult financial times.  There is no specific provision for the college to provide parking.  Fleming does not provide parking for high school staff – school boards are invoiced.

Stephen will speak to Martyn and Will to see if this is a topic that can be addressed.  Can this expense be requested from SCWI through transportation or miscellaneous?  It is possible that school boards will be asked to purchase the passes using benchmark funding.  Claudine asked Durham College staff how parking passes are purchased and the timeline.
A related issue that was discussed concerned benchmark funding.  Costs continue to increase but benchmarks are not changing which is causing school boards and colleges to absorb these costs.  We mentioned that the benchmark issue has been raised with SCWI in the past.  We will ask again to see if they will be re-visited.

 

	Virtual Meetings

	DDSB/DCDSB
Kuldeep introduced the idea that we may want to move to more virtual meetings. It would be a way to save money.  Colleges are restricting travel to meetings and this could potentially grow to school boards.  At a previous meeting, we discussed having more virtual meetings.  In June, we will decide on our meetings for next year.  We may find that there are specific meetings that make an in-person meeting valuable.  Perhaps more central locations.  We may want to identify who is needed at each meeting (are OYAP Recruiters needed at each meeting)?



	College Faculty Illness Policy

	Meagan asked about the policy for college instructors who are absent. Jon said that at Fleming, if the class is not re-scheduled, the teacher does not receive payment.  If the class is made up, the teacher is paid.  Patti indicated that this is really a collective bargaining issue.


	Reporting Mid-Term Marks for CDC’s

	Christine said that at TLD, students do not receive a mid-term mark or comment.  TLD has a canned comment that goes on the report card. Michelle said that mid-term marks are posted by Durham College instructors. Fleming – mid-terms are on D2L. Kuldeep and Claudine said that consistency is important. Schools boards should decide if mid-term marks go on the Ministry report card.  It is not mandatory from SCWI.
The question of who inputs the high school mark was raised.  

Kuldeep spoke about how the mid-term mark from the college is likely determined three weeks before the mid-term marks go out. A mark can change quite a bit in that timeframe.  The dual credit policy document says that students and parents need to be contacted when a student is at-risk of not earning the credit. 

Christine sent the group text from the dual credit policy manual.  Boards will have discussions with their boards to confirm a process.  At our May meeting, it may be wise to adopt a common practice among school boards.


	Teacher monitoring of CDC Courses – expectations, costs

	Krista asked about the policy concerning the monitoring of college delivered courses.  The cost of the teacher may be beyond the amount received from SCWI – especially if the teacher is not being paid at the Con. Ed. rate. Christine said that this was an issue she explored in previous years and the answer was that each board must allocate overall funding to support students.  For some programs, this might mean spending more on one program than the program receives.  It is about priorities.  
Fleming’s expectation is that the high school teacher be close by when the college course is being delivered. The teacher supports behaviour, attendance and facilitate learning. 
Are teachers being paid based on the grid or the Con. Ed.  rate?  If grid, it is very expensive.

It is important to clarify how many hours the monitoring teacher is paid for (e.g. 42? 45? 110?).

Stephen will explore this issue further and we will discuss in May.



	OYAP Update


	Christine spoke to the levels of OYAP students.  She discussed challenges of the switch to Skilled Trades Ontario (STO). Challenges include things like employers getting their sponsor ID.  That can lead to a decrease in the number of available sponsors. In short, this new system is experiencing chaos.

	Invoicing

	Update on Invoice One
All invoices have been received by Stephen.  Thank you for working with your Finance departments to create them.  Durham Catholic has processed the payments and the transfers should be coming in the next week.



	Cycle Changes 

	Cycle 6 due to Stephen: May 21, 2025
Cycle 1B due to Stephen: June 4, 2025

In C1B, we will need to address a few ‘closest college’ issues.  We have spoken to SCWI and we agreed that our RPT will address this issue but it may take more than one year to address all courses.


	June Meeting at Fern 

	To Stephen by May 26:
· Number of people from your organization attending overnight and/or day of

· Dietary restrictions

· Room requests

A MS-Form will be sent with specific requests.



	Roundtable Discussion


	Christine, sadly, announced that she will be retiring at the end of June.  She arrived at this decision just recently and feels that the time is right.  She has a number of opportunities awaiting her.  She thanked everyone for all their support and that she has very much enjoyed working as part of this team.
Having Christine retire is a big loss for our team.  Thank you to Christine for all of her efforts helping us.  There have been many occasions when Christine has shared resources, ideas, sought out answers….  She recently took on the role of Co-Chair which only highlights her selfless nature.

In the next week, we will send out an email inviting members to express interest in being the second Co-Chair.  Please watch for the email with the timeline.  If there is more than one applicant, we will select our new Co-Chair at our May meeting.     

	Planning Time
	

	NEXT MEETING
	Tuesday, May 20, 2025 at Loyalist College
11:00 a.m.


[Type here]


